	[image: image1.png]




	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
proposed Intro. No:  939-A
Committee: Consumer Affairs 


	Title:  To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to stoop line stands.


	Sponsors: Council Members Greenfield, Recchia, Gonzalez, Fidler, James, Nelson, Williams, Palma, Koslowitz, Gentile, Dromm, Oddo and Halloran  


	Summary of Legislation: This legislation amends the City’s administrative code in relation to stoop line stands by expanding the stands to include the sale of confectionery and requiring stands to have a license to operate. An applicant seeking to obtain or renew a license for any stoop line stand that extends beyond five feet in width must pay the Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA) an inspection fee of $75 for each stoop line stand that it seeks to license. The fee will be paid with the application for the license and will be retained by DCA regardless of whether the license is granted.
Prior to DCA approving the license, the Department of Transportation (DOT) must approve the stoop line stand location. The legislation also restricts the height, length and width size of the stands to not restrict pedestrian access on the sidewalks. If the sidewalk is at least 21 feet wide, and if the entire premises is located within an M1, M2 or M3 zoning district, and if a stoop line stand on such premises was licensed on or before the September 1, 2012, the stoop line stand may extend up to 10 feet in length and 10 feet in width as long as a straight, unobstructed pathway of at least 9.5 feet is maintained at all times on the sidewalk in front of the entire length of the premises where such stoop line stand is located.  


	Effective Date: This local law would take effect 90 days following enactment, except that the DCA Commissioner may take all actions necessary, including the promulgation of rules, to implement this local law on or before the date upon which it would take effect.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: 2013

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY13
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  There will be no impact on revenues by the enactment of this legislation.  


	Impact on Expenditures:  There will be no impact on expenditures by the enactment of this legislation.  


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: N/A


	Source of Information: Department of Consumer Affairs 

	Estimate Prepared By:   Ralph P. Hernandez, Principal Legislative Financial Analyst

                                           Nathan Toth, Deputy Director 

                                           New York City Council Finance Division

	History:  Int. 939 was introduced to the Council and referred to the Consumer Affairs Committee on September 24, 2012. The Committee held a hearing on an amended version, Proposed Int. 939-A, on December 14, 2012, and the bill was laid over. The Committee will vote on Proposed Int. 939-A on December 17, 2012.  
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